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This matter involves the Application of UGI Utilities, Inc. (“UGI”) and Southern Union Company (collectively, the “Joint Applicants”) to obtain approvals necessary for Southern Union to sell PG Energy, a natural gas utility operating in Pennsylvania, to UGI.  Presently before the Commission is a proposed non-unanimous settlement of the issues in this merger proceeding, which is supported by the Joint Applicants and various other parties.  The settlement is opposed by the Office of Trial Staff (“OTS”) and the Office of Small Business Advocate (“OSBA”).


The substantive issue in dispute here is the manner in which certain gas supply arrangements would be handled by UGI following the transfer.  UGI proposes that gas supply-related contracts will be transferred from PG Energy to UGI Penn, a new local distribution utility.  However, these contracts would be managed by an affiliated natural gas supply company -- UGI Energy Services (“UGIES”).  From a customer perspective, this issue is important because it could affect the price of natural gas sold to customers by UGI Penn pursuant to its “supplier of last resort” obligations.


In the proposed settlement, the Joint Applicants seek, among other things, approval of the relationship and transaction between UGI Penn and UGIES pursuant to Chapter 21 of the Public Utility Code, relating to affiliated interests.  Attached to the settlement is an unexecuted “draft” agreement between the affiliated companies.  OSBA argues that this “draft” agreement may not be considered because it was not submitted as evidence in the proceeding, and that the Commission may not grant approval of the transaction pursuant to Chapter 21.  This argument has merit.  Since this settlement is non-unanimous, the Commission may only adopt it if this decision is a valid adjudication of the issues.  The Commission may not rely on the draft agreement in adjudicating this matter because it was not placed into evidence.


Furthermore, I disagree with UGI’s argument in its Protective Exceptions that the Commission may grant approval of the agreement in this proceeding since the concepts to be contained in the agreement were litigated.  I am unable to conclude that all of the important aspects of the agreement are known or understood without having the actual document before us.


For these reasons, I concur in Vice Chairman Cawley’s Motion which concludes that a separate affiliated interest filing is necessary under Chapter 21 of the Public Utility Code.
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